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**News editors note: handfish researchers will be available for 

interview today at 11:30am, IMAS Waterfront building, 20 Castray 
Esplanade** 

 

Red handfish juveniles released to 

boost endangered wild population 
 
Juvenile Red handfish hatched and raised from eggs at IMAS, CSIRO and Seahorse 

World have been released back into the wild to help the species avoid extinction.  
 
This week, 42 Red handfish were released, likely doubling the size of one of the 

remaining populations. 
 

IMAS/CSIRO lead researcher Dr Jemina Stuart-Smith said raising juveniles in 
captivity is a conservation strategy known as ‘head-starting’. 
 

“Raising the Red handfish juveniles in captivity is designed to improve their 
chances of surviving to maturity by protecting them while they are young and 

extremely vulnerable,” Dr Stuart-Smith said.  
 
“Habitat degradation is a key issue for the remaining populations – with impacts 

from multiple sources – one of which is overgrazing of seaweed (which red 
handfish live under) by urchins.  

 
“While the juvenile handfish grew in the safety of aquariums, IMAS worked with 
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